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Despite its political origins in Nazi Germany, Carl Schmitt’s approach to international
relations still exerts a fascination and claims a right to impose its mark on the reading of
Hobbes. One explanation for this fascination is that Schmitt’s theory is supposed to help us
consider the double aspect of a classical sovereign state: as a means, on the one hand, of
limiting the intensity of war within the frontiers of Europe, and, on the other hand, as an
instrument for waging wars of destruction beyond the borders of Europe. Being as it is a
geopolitical approach to law and politics, Schmitt’s analysis has been claimed to help us
understand Hobbes’s philosophy in what would be its real, that is, geographical, international
context.
In the first part of the paper, I shall try to show that the aspect of Hobbes’s foreign
politics which is stressed in The Nomos of the Earth – a book published in 1950, but whose
material is already present in articles and essays of the war period – is part of a broader
interpretation of international relations based on sovereign territorial states at war with one
another. That international theory is based at the same time on the assumption of territorial
sovereignty as the ultimate definition of politics, and on the hypothesis that a plurality of
sovereign states is less dangerous for peace than the spiritual competition between various
Christian faiths, since it allows for a moderate state of war within the frontiers of Europe.
In the second part, I turn to what Schmitt says about Hobbes’s international relations
theory in the context of the division of the earth according to what Schmitt called “global
lines”. Global lines theory is used to explain how the Hobbesian state of nature could also

apply to the terrible war of all against all supposed to be raging beyond certain geographical
lines secretly agreed upon by the European powers.
In a last part of this essay, I offer evidence for the contradiction between the Schmittian
interpretation and Hobbes’s international relations theory.
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